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Agenda Item: II.F. 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Audit Committee Report 
 
ACTION RECOMMENDED: Information 
 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION:    The creation of an audit committee was 
required under Public Chapter 310, known as the “State of Tennessee Audit 
Committee Act of 2005.” The audit committee has authority to conduct or 
authorize investigations into any matter within its scope of responsibility.  The 
Commission approved the merging of the THEC and TSAC audit committees on 
July 24, 2008. 

 
Audit Committee Meeting December 2, 2011 
The meeting was held with all five members present: Claude Pressnell, Chair; 
Robert White, Sharon Hayes, Sammy Stuard, and Greg Turner.   THEC and 
TSAC staff members also participated.  This meeting served as an orientation 
and working session to discuss items in detail.   
 
The background and responsibilities of the audit committee and the role of the 
internal auditor were discussed.  Staff provided overviews of the THEC and 
TSAC divisions.  Staff reviewed with the committee the draft of the TSAC FY11 
financial statements and the work programs for both agencies.   
 
The accounting issue related to averted claims in the loan FFELP program was 
discussed.  The analysis is now complete and the final request to transfer funds 
from the Federal Fund to the Operating Fund was sent to the USDOE.  Below is 
a summary of the averted claims by year. 
 
FY05 $2,038,264.81  request being reviewed by USDOE 
FY06    2,629,871.94  request being reviewed by USDOE 
FY07   2,015,988.81  request being reviewed by USDOE 
FY08   2,519,166.25   Approved 
FY09   3,782,145.43 Approved  
FY10   1,751,007.93 Approved 
 
Action items included the approval of the minutes from the                     
November 18, 2010 Audit Committee meeting.  These are attached as an 
information item.  
  
The state’s Financial Integrity Act requires an annual risk assessment to be 
submitted by December 31st of each year to the Department of Finance and 
Administration and the Comptroller of the Treasury.  The assessment due 
December 31, 2011 was prepared by management and submitted to the audit 
committee prior to the meeting for review.  At the audit committee meeting, the 
specifics of the assessment were discussed.  The committee voted to approve the 
assessment. 
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Approved at December 2, 2011 Audit Committee Meeting




